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club is appreciated. 
 
As of the June meeting we will 
be half way to the Specialty. 
Planning is coming along but 
we can use every club 
members input.  Please 
consider what you can do to 
help.  We will also be working 
on our herding activity.  This 
is a great activity. 
 
See you in June 
Linda 

Meeting Notice 
The next meeting of the KBTC 
of CF will be held Saturday June 
20, 2009 at the Central Florida 
Kennel Club show.  
Hospitality will be provided by 
Eva Hansen. 

Newsletter  
Next Due Date: 
June 30, 2009 

Kerry on News 
Anthony Lopez - Editor 

709 W. River Heights 
Tampa, Fl 33603 

Phone: (813) 238-2352. 
FAX: (813) 238-1182 

e-mail: 
b.bluebaykbt@verizon.net 

 

June  2009 
Volumn 1 Issue 2 

In This Issue 

1 •  Presidents Message 
•  Meeting Notice 

2 •  Minutes of General 
Meeting- 
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•  Around the Ring 
•  Litter Announcement 

4 •  Update MSN Bill 
•  New Members 

Applications 
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•  Delegates Report 

6 •  AKC Taking 
Command newsletter 
Information 

7 •  Dues Notice 
•  E-Mail Authorization 

 Inserts  
Trophy donation 
form 

 
Kerry on News is Published by the 
Kerry Blue Terrier Club of Central 
Florida.  Opinions expressed herein are 
those of the author and are not 
necessarily the opinion of, or constitute 
an endorsement by, the Kerry Blue 
Terrier Club of Central Florida.   
Visit our website at: 
www.kerrybluefl.com   
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From the Desk of the  
President 

 
 
I hope this newsletter find 
everyone well and dry.   
 
I want to Congratulate Judi 
Agnew on her Best In Show, 
well done. 
 
It is so great to see our club 
member and their dogs 
getting involved in events 
other than conformation.  
Check out the Brags and see 
how or Kerries are herding. 
 
If you have not already filled 
out the email notification 
form please take a few 
minutes to do so. We must 
have your permission to 
notify you of meetings via 
email per the AKC.  The 
newsletter so much nicer in 
color and the savings to the 
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Officers and Board 
Members 2008/09 

 
Linda Lopez ………....President 
813-238-2352 
 
Chris Cagle…….Vice-President 
954-481-8657 
 
Eva Hansen……..……Secretary 
321-454-7628 
 
Jim Omodio…………..Treasurer 
813-991-9083 
 
Judy Agnew ……..............Board 
352-288-9512 
 
Walter Bates……………....Board 
941-575-0100 
 
Reatha Omodio …………..Board 
813-991-9083 
 

 

Steve for the fabulous sandwiches and 
yummy snacks.  Next volunteer to host 
Hospitality at the next meeting will be 
Eva and Mark Hansen. 
 
Historian-   Judy Agnew nothing to 
report. 
 
Rescue-  Judy Agnew had a couple of 
inquiries. 
 
Specialty- Anthony Lopez Application 
form from AKC has already been filled 
out.  Club must decide on non regular 
classes ex Veteran, Brood Bitch/ Stud 
Dog. 
Vote for  classes: Walter Bates,  Conni 
Adams, Eva Hansen 
Voted against classes: Steve Adams. 
 
Sweeps Judge: Tina Paaku.  Phil 
Briasco alternate if Tina  Paaku is not 
available. Voted in by Eva Hansen, 
Anthony Lopez,  Carol Postley, Ginger 
Harding, Judy Agnew. 
 
 Specialty Breed Judge:  Dr.  Scott 
Kellogg D.V.M 
 
Trophies: August 1,  2009 
 
Specialty Committee: Reatha Omodio 
and Judy Agnew to organize specialty 
tent and set up the Silent Auction. 
 
Chef John to provide the Chicken and 
Pork Barbecue. 
 
Volunteers needed to promote and 
implement the “PooP Pen” fund raiser. 
 
 Specialty Saturday Night Seminar:  
Possible Chiropractor and Acupuncture 
Specialist. 
 
Specialty Judges Seminar: Clubs to 
promote member and non-member to 
Judge. President Linda Lopez suggested 
to send proposals to AKC 1) Chapter 
Clubs 2) Post on USKBTC List 3) 
Secretary Chapter Clubs. Carol Postley 
to organize Symposium and help  select 
Dogs. Possible and suggested date- The 
Tuesday between weekends at the 
Brooksville show grounds. 
 
Unfinished Business: No nominations 
from the floor. Published in the 

Minutes of the Club Meeting 
Kerry Blue Terrier Club of 

Central Florida 
 

Heartland Dog Club Shows 
Zolfo Springs,  Florida 
 
Saturday April 18, 2009 
 
President Linda Lopez called meeting 
to order at 12:00 noon. Members 
present were Steve and Conni 
Adams,  Walter Bates,  Linda and 
Anthony Lopez,  Carol Postley,  
Ginger Harding and Judy Agnew,  
Eva Hansen. 
 
Minutes of last meeting – Conni 
Adams motion to accept the minutes 
as published in the last newsletter, 
Carol Postley second, motion passed.   
 
Presidents Report- Nothing to 
report at this time. 
 
Treasurers Report- Jim Omodio 
presented the April 2009 report, a 
copy of which is attached to the 
original minutes. Copies are available 
to members upon request  Jim made 
an insurance payment of $600.00 has 
not cleared. Insurance payment is due 
6/11/2009. Dues renewal good. 
 
Secretary’s Report- Reports to be 
updated and sent to AKC. 
Election of officers 
President- Linda Lopez 
Vice President- Chris Cagle 
Treasurer- Jim Omodio 
Secretary- Eva Hansen 
Board Members: Walter Bates,  
Reatha Omodio,  Judy Agnew 
 
Membership Report- Bob and 
Sandy White, Jennifer Manders, 
Ronnie Coronado to be published and 
voted at next meeting. 
 
Sunshine- Nothing to report. 
 
Newsletter- Anthony Lopez 
requested that litter announcements, 
articles and brags be sent to him by 
the end of this month.  Please sign 
form for the consent of the electronic 
newsletter. 
 
Hospitality-  Thank You Connie and 

newsletter. Slate is elected. Yes. 
 
Meetings:  1st Brooksville in 
February,  2nd Lakeland,  3rd St. Pete 
March, 4 th  Zolfo Springs April, 5th 
Orlando June. 
 
Herding-Reatha spoke with Chantral 
Thompson will do instinct but not 
training. Leda Jones in Lady Lake and 
Judith Kelly in Malabar will do 
lessons to compete. Reatha Omodio 
will compile a list of trainers in the 
State. 
 
Date of next newsletter will be middle 
of May. 
 
No New Business. 
 
Motion to Adjourn Meeting at 12:45 
p.m. 
 
Eva Hansen 
Secretary 
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Litter Announcements 

 
Liter information can only be posted if 
the information is received before the 
deadline for publishing the newsletter.  
Please send your Liter 
Announcements to: 
 
 
 
Anthony Lopez 
Editor – Kerry On News 
709 W. River Heights Ave. 
Tampa, FL 33603 
Or e-mail to: 
b.bluebaykbt@verizon.net  

 
 

 

 
Best Junior Handler 

Columbus Kennel Club Show 
May 2009 

McKenna Vance 
McKenna will continue working 

toward qualifying for the Garden in 
Junior Handling with Aillee as she 

has 7 wins to date this year.  
 

 
Kerry B lue Terrier s 
Around The Ring 

 
 

NEW INTERNATIONAL CHAMPION  
INT. & AM. CH.  KERION THE 

NOBLE SPIRIT 
 

May 2 & #, in Orlando at the International 
Shows. 

4 SHOWS/2DAYS 
  

Show 1:  BOB, Best BBE,  BBE Terrier 
Group 1,  Terrier Group 2 

Show 2:  BOB<  Best BBE,  BBE Terrier 
Group 1,  Terrier Group1 

  
BEST IN SHOW BEST BRED BY 

EXHIBITOR 
BEST IN SHOW !! 

  
Then on Sunday, they turn around and do 

it again!! 
  

Show 3:  BOB, Best BBE, BBE Terrier 
Group 1, Terrier Group 1, 

  
BEST IN SHOW, BEST BRED BY 

EXHIBITOR, 
BEST IN SHOW 

Show 4:  BOB, Best BBE,  BBE Terrier 
Group 1 and Terrier Group 1 

 
Congratulations Judy Agnew & Brodie 
Owned by Maria Caldarella & Judy 
Agnew 
 

 
Kerifield Hurricane Andrew and Kerifield 

Patsy herding in North Carolina 
 

 

 
Kerifield Hurricane Andrew 

 
Herding Trial Results for  
AKC/AHBA trial in VA 

PT one leg and JHD one leg 
 

Kerifield Hurricane Andrew and 
Kerifield Patsy passed the instinct test.  
They are Co-owned by Bridget Booth 
and Virginia Payson 
 
 

KeriOn Rising Star 
Q’d 2 times on her way to an agility title 
Owned by: Kim Long 
Bred by: Judy Agnew 

 
KerifieldKeriOn Iadoru 

Best Puppy in Match 
on her three month birthday 

 
Submitted by: Judy Agnew 
 
 

 
New Champion 

Ch. Sanddollars Superstition 
 

Macon Kennel Club Inc 
Saturday & Sunday May 9 & 10 

W/BB  
McKenna finished Aillee at the Perry, 

GA shows in  May 
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MAY 2, 2009 

WE WIN!   

(This Time) 
 

Zero Anti-Dog Bills Pass! 
 

H$U$ Wasted All of Its 
Money! 

�

The ugly, anti-dog, anti-
breeder session of the Florida 
legislature is over! 

Our voices counted! We 
flooded the legislators’ mail 
boxes! We flooded their 
telephone lines! We flooded 
their email in-boxes! We 
showed up at their hearings! 
And we would not leave those 
hearings when the pro-H$U$ 
legislators tried to fool us! 

Now we know who these anti-
dog legislators are, who say 
one thing to us and then do 
the opposite. And next 
session, we will be ready for 
them again – in spades! 

Here is the list of dead bills: 
HB 1249 & SB 2002, SB 288, 
HB 189 & SB 922, SB 992, HB 
451. 

Watch this space for future 
plans, including seminars on 
how the Florida legislature 
really works. We need to be 
better prepared for the next 
session, because these bills 
will be back. 

Reprinted with permission 
from the FAKC Website. 
Visit http://www.fakc.org/  

�  

 
 

 

 

 
Paid Advertisement Dec 2007  
 

 
Paid Advertisement Dec 2007  
 

 
Paid Advertisement Dec 2007  
 

 
Paid Advertisement Dec 2007  
 

 
Paid Advertisement Dec 2007  

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Notice to the Membership 
 

New Members Applications 
 

The following have applied 
for membership in the Kerry 
Blue Terrier Club of Central 
Florida 
 

Associate Membership 
 

Ronie Coronado   
9044 Oak Moss Dr. 
Orlando, FL 32832 
Phone: 407-690-8529 
 
Jennifer Minders 
4335 NW 165th St. 
Reddick, FL 32686 
Phone: 352-591-0519 
 

Full Membership 
 
Sandra & Robert White 
5068 SW Hammock Creek Dr. 
Palm City, FL 34990 
Phone: 772-287-0586 
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DELEGATE’S REPORT 
Carl C. Ashby 
Delegate 
United States Kerry Blue Terrier Club 
336.292.9060 ext 0 
carlashby@att.net 
 
Dear USKBTC Member…. 
  
Below is an announcement of great 
significance from The American Kennel 
Club.  This program has been under 
development for 3.5 years and has been 
affirmed by the delegates in September, 
2008 and March, 2009 “sense of the 
body” votes.  A second email contains 
the guidelines for the program.  I will be 
happy to answer any questions or contact 
AKC directly at mixedbreeds@akc.org. 
 
For the past one hundred twenty five 
years, the American Kennel Club has 
been the nation’s premier advocate for 
dogs and the people who love them. 
Today, we are delighted to tell you that 
AKC can now act even more broadly  
and effectively as the dog’s champion. 
Our Board of Directors has voted 
unanimously to proceed with a program 
for mixed breed dogs. The creation of 
this program ushers in new opportunities 
for our constituencies, our clubs and our 
organization to grow and flourish in 
many ways. Our goal in including mixed 
breeds in a specially designed system is 
to bring benefits to all those who share 
our passion for dogs and our sport. 
Companion clubs will see opportunities 
to increase entries, attract new members 
and educate more people. AKC will 
broaden its legislative influence by 
representing more dog owners and 
achieve greater exposure for our 
responsible dog ownership messaging. 
Ultimately, the positive developments 
that this program creates will benefit 
dogs the most, and this is what we value 
above all. Please take a moment to 
review the attached document which 
outlines the structure and details of the 
program�contact AKC directly at 
mixedbreeds@akc.org�. Your 
participation in this process has been 
invaluable, and we thank you and your 
members for playing an important role in 
this great accomplishment. Now, more 
than ever, we are the dog’s champion.  
Yours truly,  
Ronald H. Menaker  
Dennis B. Sprung  

DELEGATE’S REPORT  
 
Highlights From The May 11 & 12, 2009 
Meeting 
 
New York, NY - Highlights from the May 
2009 meeting of the AKC Board of 
Directors are as follows: 
 
The Russell Terrier will become eligible to 
compete in the Miscellaneous Class, effective 
January 1, 2010. 
 
The kennel name "Sunnybank "(Albert Payson 
Terhune) was retired for Collies, and the 
kennel name "Squier" (Richard H. and Doris 
Squier) 
was retired for Field Spaniels. 
 
The revised standards for the Akita, the Black 
Russian Terrier, and the Polish Lowland 
Sheepdog, were approved as published in the 
AKC 
GAZETTE, effective July 1, 2009. 
 
The Board approved the new suffix title, 
Certificate of Merit (CM) for dogs competing 
in the Miscellaneous Class, effective January 
1, 2010. The details are in the May 2009 AKC 
Board minutes. 
 
The Guidelines for Conformation Dog Show 
Judges were amended to prohibit a judge from 
using the services of an agent for at least four 
months after that agent exhibited under the 
judge. Previously, the Guidelines only 
specified four months before. 
 
The Board adopted a number of changes 
recommended by the Retriever Advisory 
Committee as follows: 
Advice on amateurs judging a professional 
with whom they have a 
training relationship. 
Changing "should" to "shall" in a number of 
the Standard Procedures. 
An amendment to Chapter 8, Section 9, of the 
Retriever Field Trial Rules regarding dogs 
with contagious communicable diseases. This 
will be read at the June 2009 Delegate 
meeting, with a VOTE in September 
2009. 
The Regulations for AKC Coonhound Bench 
Shows, Field Trials and Nite Hunts, and Water 
Races were amended to provide additional 
structure and clarification. The amendments 
are included in the May 2009 minutes. 
 
The Match Regulations were amended to 
require clubs to notify AKC no later than 15 

days prior to holding on "OC" match. This 
change is effective August 1, 2009. 
 
The Rally Regulations were amended, 
effective immediately, to allow clubs to 
put the date of the trial and the name of the 
club on the face, back tab, or on a label 
attached to the ribbon. 
 
The AKC Regulations for Agility Trials 
were amended, effective 
September 1, 2009, to allow clubs to hold a 
FAST class agility trial on the day 
preceding or following two consecutive 
days of agility trials. 
 
 
The following Delegates were approved: 
 
Ralph E. Hogancamp, Woodbury, MN, to 
represent Minneapolis 
Kennel Club 
Marjorie B. McTernan, Punta Gorda, FL, 
to represent Norfolk Terrier Club  
Barbara O'Neill, Seattle, WA, to represent 
Borzoi Club of America 
Judith L. Priestly, Flint, MI, to represent 
Companion Dog Training Club of Flint 
Mary Jo Rasmussen, Falls Church, VA, to 
represent Greater Swiss 
Mountain Dog Club of America 
Martha Ruskai, Winston-Salem, NC, to 
represent Winston-Salem Dog 
Training Club 
Deborah J. Wilkins, Prior Lake, MN, to 
represent St. Croix Valley Kennel Club 
Harvey M. Wooding, Redding, CT, to 
represent Westminster Kennel Club 
 
 
Carl C. Ashby 
Delegate 
United States Kerry Blue Terrier Club 
336.292.9060 ext 0 
carlashby@att.net 
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This is reprinted from the May issue that I received by e-mail.  I’ve included this for information purposes so 
that our members have the information necessary to keep up with potential dog legislation.  Go to: 
doglaw@akc.org  
 

 
May 2009 
 
News from the State Capitols  
The U.S. Congress and 34 state legislatures are currently in session. Sixteen states have adjourned their 
regular sessions. Through the quarter ending March 31, the AKC Government Relations (GR) Department 
addressed approximately 750 state and local-level issues, a volume far exceeding that of any other first 
quarter in the department's history. To date, the Government Relations Department has tracked almost 
800 state bills. Over 100 onerous breeder regulation/oversight bills have been introduced. 
 
For more information on any of the measures mentioned, contact us at (919) 816-3720 or 
doglaw@akc.org.  
 

 
 
The AKC is pleased to offer this service as a reference tool, but recognizes that numerous bills are being 
introduced nationwide. We still rely on local expertise to notify us of new legislation. If you hear of a bill we 
should add to the list, please contact us at (919) 816-3720 or doglaw@akc.org. 
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KBTC of CF 

2009 MEMBERSHIP DUES NOTICE 
 
Single Membership               $10.00 
 
Single Associate Membership          $9.00  
 
NAME   
 
Address _________________________________________________________   
 
Email___________________________________________________________   
 
Phone________________________________________ Cell Phone: _______________   
 
Fax__________________________________________________________   
 
 Dues     
 

 Donation to the General Trophy Fund ________________ 
 

 Total Enclosed  ________________ 
 
Please mail to: Jim Omodio, Treasurer 27746 Pine Point Dr.  Wesley Chapel, Fl 33543 
Please tear along this line and mail    

 
 

Kerry Blue Terrier Club of Central Florida  
Authorization to allow E-Mail notification 

Please complete this form and return to Anthony Lop ez 
Save the club the cost of US Mail by agreeing to allow E-Mail notification.  The AKC requires 
signature authority. 
I agree/do not agree  (circle one and submit, see below) to receive notification of Club meetings, 
including dues notices, minutes and newsletter via electronic transmission (E-Mail).  Note that 
newsletters received by e-mail will be in FULL COLOR.  Please complete the following: 
 
E-Mail address:  
 
NAME   
 
Address _________________________________________________________  
 
Phone____________________________________ Cell Phone: _______________  
 
Fax__________________________________________________________  
 
Signature required to allow this method of notifica tion please sign here:  
 
Please mail to: Anthony Lopez –Newsletter Editor  709 W. River Hts. Ave. Tampa, FL 33603 or 
E-Mail to:  b.bluebaykbt@verizon.net. 
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  Place 

  Stamp 

 Here 

Anthony Lopez - Editor 
709 W. River Heights Ave. 
Tampa, FL 33603 

 

 
 

General and Board Meeting 
At 

Central Florida Kennel Club Show 
SATURDAY 

June 20, 2009 
 

Orlando, FL 
 


